
            LONGSTONE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

         Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 11th August 2014 at 7.30pm
                  at Slateford/Longstone Church.
REPRESENTATIVES    

Steuart Campbell, Vice Chair                     

James A Scott, Chair/Treasurer
      


R.Gardiner   
Jean Marr             

Ann Watt                

Grace Hughes, Secretary
CO-OPTED

Lily Campbell

EX-OFFICIO

Cllr. Dennis Dixon                         

Members of the Public

6 



1.
APOLOGIES -  Cllr R Henderson  Cllr. C Fullerton  Mike Frew  Mrs R Lennie
2.
CHAIRMAN'S  REMARKS - None 
3.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING - Approved
4.
MATTERS  ARISING

4.1
POLICE REPORT

No Police present

4.2   Planning Report

Garage (Lothian Buses): Steuart seeing to this.
4.3   Neighbourhood Partnerships

South West Partnership - Gate 55 - 15th August.
Pentland Partnership - None
4.4   Environmental Issues
Graffiti - nothing new. Still unable to find out who owns which cable boxes. Cllr Dixon will look into this. Then we can get them cleaned up.

Boxes should have contact numbers on them.  
4.5
KINGSKNOWE  ROADHOUSE

Hole as been filled in. Garden and grounds have been tidied. Nothing else happening.

Grace to write again as work seems to have come to a halt.

4.6  Food Bank
Only 2 people in 12 weeks. Perhaps people need more information. Where is it advertised?
5.
TREASURER'S  REPORT

12.05.14
Balance






£ 1,265.44

21.05.14
Bank of Scotland - Compensation



   152.00

13.07.14
C.E.C. - Room Hire - May/June                    -  62.00
06.08.14
C.E.C.-Annual Grant                             747.64

11.08.14
Balance                                  £ 2103.08 
6.
CORRESPONDENCE
Letter re Noticeboard in Hailes Quarry Park - Apply for Grant

Recycling Service, new bins etc.

South West Partnerships - Meeting Dates

Edinburgh Family Gathering rescheduled to October 2014.

Local Development Plan.
7.
A.O.C.B.

Weeds Married Quarters - Redhall Drive/Redhall Road. Get Carillion to attend to this and do clean ups every year. Can we get someone to attend a meeting.
Check up about proposed ramp at bus stop.

Mr Ferguson m.o.p. said there are now double yellow lines at school, but still people are Parking on them.

Mr Henderson m.o.p. apologised for Sainsbury's not coming to meeting. Definitely going to have Pharmacy.

Since the meeting Chair has found out this is not true and will explain at next meeting.

Grace had asked about the possibility of the 20 bus going up the hill at Redhall Gardens she had been speaking with Mr Paton of Redhall Tenants Association and thought we could possibly support this.

Complaint about speeding on Kingskowe Road North.

Date of next meeting - Monday 8th September in Longstone School.

